

## MM17/14 NOMINATION OF PETER COLTHORPE TO POSITION ON HERITAGE ADVISORY COMMITTEE AND CENTENARY OF ANZAC AND COMMEMORATION OF WORLD WAR 1 COMMITTEE - The Mayor Roy Maggio

File Number: MYR/07/10/20 - BP14/597

I have been approached by Mr Peter Colthorpe BEng(Mar) LCDR RANR who would like to nominate himself for a position on Council's Heritage Advisory Committee and also the Centenary of ANZAC and Commemoration of World War 1 Committee.

Mr Colthorpe has vast experience in matters relating to heritage and also has a keen interest in matters pertaining to Australia's role in past military conflicts.

Mr Colthorpe has listed the following credentials in support of his request to be considered for inclusion on the above committees.

- coordinator of the friends of Gladesville Hospital
- has provided information for the tv series "who do you think you are"
- has presented to several historical societies and Ryde Library
- has run regular tours of Gladesville Hospital
- has written several articles for the TWT about Gladesville Hospital and the Priory
- has prepared a comprehensive submission to Hunters Hill Council in regard to a DA for the Priory

In support of Mr Colthorpe's application to join the Centenary of ANZAC and Commemoration of World War 1 Committee, he advises that he arranged the 50<sup>th</sup> anniversary commemoration for the loss of HMAS Voyager at the Australian National Maritime Museum.

## **RECOMMENDATION:**

That Mr Peter Colthorpe be asked to join the Heritage Advisory Committee and Centenary of ANZAC and Commemoration of World War 1 Committee

## **ATTACHMENTS**

There are no attachments for this report.

Report Prepared By:

Roy Maggio
The Mayor Councillor Roy Maggio
The Mayor